

ENGLISH 8

A. USE OF ENGLISH:

I. Vocabulary and grammar: Choose the correct option (A, B, C or D) to complete each of unfinished sentences below.

1. means not buying products which are over packaged. (Reuse/Reduce/Recycling/ Refill)
2. *Friends of the Earth* shows people how to the environment and save natural resources. (prevent / keep / protect / stop)
3. People throw billions cans every year all over the world. (at / into / from / away)
4. We are that you are interested in protecting the environment. (sorry / relieved / sure / delighted)
5. Cool the burns immediately minimize tissue damage. (so that / in order to / so as not to / in order that)
6. She promises she back in about half an hour. (is / be / has been / will be)
7. People use first-aid in order to the victim's pain and anxiety. (treat / cure / ease / increase)
8. We are delighted your letter last week. (getting / get / to get / got)
9. The girl fell and hit her head on the road. (of / off / out / from)
10. Milk bottles can be after being cleaned. (recycled / thrown away / reused / reduced)
11. English all over the world. (speaks / speaking / is spoken / has spoken)
12. It's dangerous in this river. (swim / to swim / swimming / swam)
13. Would you mind the doors? (to close / closing / closed / close)
14. you mind if I smoke? (Could / Should / Do / Would)
15. This is the first time Shannon rice paddies. (is seeing / saw / see / has seen)
16. Why don't you come for dinner? (across / over / at / down)
17. The woman a blue dress is Miss Lien. (wears / is wearing / wear / wearing)
18. Would you mind if I a photo? (takes / taking / take / took)
19. A / An takes sick people to the hospital. (truck / bus / taxi / ambulance)
20. They are that they passed all the exams. (sorry / unlucky / happy / brave)
21. A: B: How do you do? (Which country do you want to visit? / It's great to be in Viet Nam /
I'd like you to meet my parents / Would you like to come and stay with us?)
22. It's to walk in the busy road. (dangers / dangerous / danger / dangerously)
23. She promises she me up at 7:30 p.m. (picks / picked / will pick / has picked)
24. A: Could you give me a bandage, please? B: (I hope so / Sure. Here you are / Yes, please /
I'm glad)
25. "Do you mind if I ride your motorbike?" - "....." (That would be nice / I'd rather you didn't / Don't
forget / No, thank you. I'm fine)
26. It's too cold outside.? – Sure. I'll do it right now. (Would you like to shut the windows / Will
you shut the windows, please / Shall I shut the windows / Can I shut the windows)
27. is a place where a lot of people go on holiday. (Island / Beach / Bay / Resort)
28. Ha Long Bay was recognized by as a World Heritage Site. (UNICEF / WTO / UNESCO / APEC)

II. Pronunciation:

- | | | | |
|------------------------|---------------------|-------------------|--------------------|
| 1. A. <u>sights</u> | B. <u>flight</u> | C. <u>village</u> | D. <u>tribe</u> |
| 2. A. <u>head</u> | B. <u>treatment</u> | C. <u>please</u> | D. <u>overheat</u> |
| 3. A. <u>chocolate</u> | B. <u>machine</u> | C. <u>Chinese</u> | D. <u>French</u> |
| 4. A. <u>cleaned</u> | B. <u>rolled</u> | C. <u>poured</u> | D. <u>added</u> |
| 5. A. <u>site</u> | B. <u>answer</u> | C. <u>sound</u> | D. <u>Asia</u> |
| 6. A. <u>bother</u> | B. <u>thank</u> | C. <u>than</u> | D. <u>though</u> |
| 7. A. <u>crop</u> | B. <u>pagoda</u> | C. <u>role</u> | D. <u>hotel</u> |
| 8. A. <u>four</u> | B. <u>tour</u> | C. <u>pour</u> | D. <u>course</u> |

III. Choose the underlined word or phrase (A, B, C or D) that needs correcting.

- The people are waiting for the bus in the rain are getting wet.
A B C D
- Will the time machine built by the end of the year?
A B C D
- Da Lat is known like the city of pines, waterfall and flowers.
A B C D
- Do you mind if I asked you to move this table?
A B C D
- While I was working in the garden, my younger sister cooked in the kitchen.
A B C D
- She didn't know how to run this machine, so she asked me help her.
A B C D
- Where can I look after information on recycling things?
A B C D
- Do you mind to show me how to operate this machine?
A B C D

B. READING

Passage 1: Choose the best option (A, B, C, or D) for each numbered gap to complete the passage

Why (1) _____ you go to Da Lat for your holiday next year? I went there last week. It was (2) _____! We (3) _____ fresh fruits and vegetables every day. We (4) _____ visited many beautiful gardens. There were lots of other things (5) _____. We played golf or went (6) _____ walks in the woods. One day we hired bicycles (7) _____ visited a lake. We had a picnic there. Then in the evenings there was a disco. We danced all night! It wasn't expensive. And we had a fantastic (8) _____! Did you have a good day too?

- | | | | |
|-------------|--------------|--------------|---------------|
| 1. A. do | B. don't | C. did | D. didn't |
| 2. A. awful | B. delighted | C. wonderful | D. boring |
| 3. A. ate | B. will eat | C. eat | D. are eating |
| 4. A. too | B. also | C. either | D. neither |
| 5. A. doing | B. do | C. done | D. to do |
| 6. A. in | B. on | C. for | D. to |
| 7. A. but | B. or | C. and | D. so |
| 8. A. time | B. period | C. durance | D. term |

Passage 2: Read the following passage and choose the item (A, B, C or D) that best answers each of the questions about it.

There are often containers in car parks outside supermarkets for people to put bottles in; clear, green and brown bottles are separated. Also, newspapers and magazines can be recycled as well as cans made of aluminum. One of the problems of this is that most people don't want to take their **rubbish** there. To overcome this, some local council also provide special containers, often called 'recycling bins', for people to collect glass and paper in. They put these outside their houses at the same time as their rubbish, and they are collected and recycled.

1. What are the containers in car parks outside supermarkets for?

A. For people collect glass and paper in brown bottles.	B. For separating clear, green, and brown bottles.
C. For recycling newspapers and magazines.	D. For people to take rubbish there.
2. What can be recycled?

A. Bottles	B. Newspapers and magazines
C. Cans made from aluminum	D. All are correct
3. What does the word "**rubbish**" in line 3 mean?

A. things that you do not want any more.	B. things that are bad
C. something that you make by mixing different things together	D. things that are very old.
4. Which of the following is not true?

A. There are often containers outside supermarkets.	B. Most people take their rubbish to car parks.
C. "Recycling bins" are provided by some local council.	D. "Recycling bins" are provide for people to collect paper in.

Passage 3: Read the passage carefully, and decide if the statements are True (T) or False (F) (0.8 point)

A girl was riding a bike when she had an accident. She fell off her bike and hit her head on the road. Her head was hurt and it was badly bleeding. However, she was still conscious. People called an ambulance in order to take her to the hospital. While waiting for an ambulance, some people try to stop the bleeding by using a handkerchief to cover the wound and help it tight. They tried to talk to her so as to keep her awake. After about 10 minutes, the ambulance arrived and the victim was taken to the hospital.

1. A girl had an accident when she was walking. _____
2. She was fainting. _____
3. The victim was taken to hospital by an ambulance. _____
4. Doctor called an ambulance in order to take her to the hospital. _____

Passage 4: Read the passage and answer the questions below.

When people talk about Nha Trang, the biggest city in Khanh Hoa Province, they often think of a tropical paradise. Nha Trang is a famous seaside resort. It has a long coastline with beautiful white sandy beaches.

In the morning and afternoon, tourist can take part in various fascinating outdoor activities such as mud bathing, swimming, snorkeling, ... Besides, tourist can also take boat trips to the islands. One of the most enjoyable trips is the trip to Hon Tre Island, where Vinpearl Land was built in 2001.

In addition, tourists can spend an evening visiting a fishing village, where they could get taste of the local seafood.

1. Where is Nha Trang?
2. What do people think of Nha Trang?
3. What can tourists take part in outdoor activities?
4. Does Nha Trang has a long coastline with beautiful white sandy beaches?
5. Is the trip to Hon Tre Island one of the most enjoyable trips?
6. When was Vinpearl Land built?
7. What can tourists also do in the evening?

C. WRITING

I. Rewrite the sentences.

1. People plant rice in those fields.
-> Rice
2. Someone will make you a cake for your birthday.
-> A cake
3. Can you open the windows, please?
-> Do you mind
4. May I ask you a question?
-> Would you mind if I
5. Do you want me to carry your heavy bags?
-> Shall I
6. Hoa and Nga are playing chess.
-> The girls
7. He studies harder this year because he wants to pass the entrance exam to the university.
-> He studies harder this year so as
8. Tom says that he won't play the ball in the room.
-> Tom promises
9. She was delighted that she passed her final English exam.
-> She was delighted to
10. The window has been repaired because it was broken last night.
-> The window broken

II. Complete the sentences below:

1. I / always / keep / window / open / in order / let / fresh air.
->
2. We / should / use / cloth bags / instead / plastic bags.
->
3. Car tires / can / recycle / make pipes / floor coverings.
->
4. Your bicycle / repair / tomorrow afternoon.
->

5. old lamp / make / China / two dollars.

->

.....

6. Ba / take / shower / eight o'clock last night.

->

.....

7. The Le family / sleep / when / mailman / came.

->

.....

8. It / dangerous / go / near / stove.

->

.....